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Old Saybrook Planning Commission
Meeting Minutes of July 16, 2003


I. CALL TO ORDER: Acting Chairman Robert McIntyre called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.
II. ROLL CALL

Attending Members




Absent Members
Robert McIntyre, Acting Chairman


Judy Gallicchio, Chairman

Stuart Hanes, Secretary

Robbie Marshall, Regular Member

Kathleen Smith, Regular Member

Richard Tietjen, Alternate Member (seated for Judy Gallicchio)

Salvatore Aresco, Alternate Member

III. PUBLIC HEARING

None scheduled.

IV. OLD BUSINESS

A. “Saybrook Woods” Subdivision – Phase II – 5 Lots (17.21 ac.) & Open Space (10.19 ac.)
 East of Rte. 154 / 400 ft. south of Obed Heights Rd. (Map 57 / Lot 35) Residence AA-1 District
Applicant: ZKG, LLC


Agent: Robert L. Doane, Jr., P.E.L.S.


Robert Doane, engineer, was present to discuss the subdivision plans with the Commission and submit a previous draft of the drainage report prepared at the time of Phase I of the subdivision.  Mr. Doane is revising the plans to incorporate the comments of Michael Ott, consulting engineer.  The development is proposed to have an access road from Route 154 with a shared driveway for three of the five lots.  Access from either Obed Heights Road or Adema Way is not possible due to the steepness of the topography.  The Department of Transportation has approved the proposed road for adequate site line and separation from Route 154.  The proposed road is within the town’s regulations for a 10-12% allowed grade.

The Commission discussed alternative places for the placement of the five lots to alleviate concerns of traffic safety entering and exiting the subdivision from Route 154.  Also discussed, was the replanting of hardwoods around the catch basin to replace what was removed.  Mr. Doane said that hardwoods and pine have been planted around the basin.

 Miriam Gritchim, 74 Obed Heights Road, addressed the Commission with concerns that five more homes on Obed Heights Road would make the road less safe.  Children play on the road and an increase in traffic would increase the risk of an accident.  Ms. Gritchim also commented that the Conservation Easement should be put away from Route 154 so the wildlife will not be likely to cross the roadway.

Jean Castagno, 75 Fenwood Drive, asked Mr. Doane how the detention basin is maintained and kept from being polluted.  Mr. Doane answered that the homeowner’s association maintains the basin and it is used to mitigate the increase in runoff from the development.

MOTION to continue discussion of “Saybrook Woods” Subdivision – Phase II to the next regular meeting on August 6, 2003.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Robbie Marshall.  APPROVED 5-0-0.

V. NEW BUSINESS

None scheduled.

VI. WORKSHOP

A. “Road Endings” Municipal Improvement Program
Cromwell Place; Barnes Road (off Gt. Hammock); other surveyed

The Commission discussed the direction they will take for the future development of road endings.  Richard Tietjen recluses himself from the discussion of the Cromwell Place road ending.  Cromwell Place and Barnes Road are the next road endings being reviewed for improvements.  Commission members should send comments about the road endings to Christine Nelson, Town Planner.

B. “Northern Woodlands” section of the 2000 Plan of Conservation & Development

Richard Tietjen and Sal Aresco are gathering information and input from other Commissions and interested parties to help craft the “Northern Woodlands” section.  Christine Nelson will meet with CRERPA to get their input on the “Northern Woodlands”.

C. “Public Facilities” section of the 2000 Plan of Conservation & Development
Christine Nelson and Robbie Marshall are working on finishing the “Public Facilities” section.  The “Public Facilities” layout may include photos of each facility with a brief description.

VI. REGULAR BUSINESS

A. Minutes

The Commission reviewed the Regular Meeting Minutes of June 18, 2003 and made the following amendment:

Page 4, Item VI.

Line19

Remove: excuses

Replace with:  recluses

MOTION to approve the June 18, 2003 Regular Meeting Minutes as amended.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Robbie Marshall.  APPROVED 5-0-0.

B. Correspondence

The Commission reviewed all correspondence received.

C. Committee, Representative & Staff Reports

There is a quarterly meeting of the Land Use boards scheduled for Wednesday, July 29.

VII. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 10:03 p.m. until the next regularly scheduled meeting on August 6, 2003 at 7:30 p.m. at Pasbeshauke Pavilion, 155 College Street, Saybrook Point.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Robbie Marshall.  APPROVED 5-0-0.

Respectfully submitted,

Bryan Zielinski, Recording Clerk
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